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Firstly, I would like to thank parents/guardians, students and staff for their cooperaƟon and under-
standing in the event of Wednesday aŌernoon’s flooding and subsequent school closure. Thankfully 

everybody managed to get home safely and there has been no damage to the school as a result.  

I would also like to thank everyone that managed to join us for our annual Harvest FesƟval at Saint Pe-
ter’s Church in Diddlebury. The children all did a wonderful job, whether it be singing, reading a prayer 
or a very enthusiasƟc portrayal of The Enormous Turnip. We would also like to thank parents for send-

ing in donaƟons, and Mr BenneƩ and Father John for all their hard work and preparaƟons.  

Shropshire Council have asked us to remind all parents/guardians of students in Year 6 that the deadline for secondary school 
applicaƟons is Thursday 31st October. Please contact the school office if you require more informaƟon.  

Finally, a quick reminder that this coming Friday 25th October is a PD Day. 

I hope you all have a wonderful weekend. 

24.10.24 5.30-7pm CSA Autumn Disco 

25.10.24 PD Day 

04.11.24 Back to School 
06.11.24 CSA AGM 

07.11.24 Nasal Flu Immunisation 

29.11.24 CSA Wreath Making Workshop 
20.12.24 Break up for Christmas Holidays 
06.01.25 PD Day 

07.01.25 Back to School  

Class 1: Laurie and Mollie 
Class 2: Alfie and Rose 

Class 3: Rebecca and Annie 

Monday Drama 
Tuesday Netball 

Wednesday  Football 

3.15-4.15 
3.15-4.15 

3.15-4.15 

 Club Time Yr Group 
Y3-Y6 
Y3-Y6 

Y5-Y6 

 
 

Within school on Wednesday 23rd October there will be Inter House acƟviƟes 
- Year R,1,2 will be parƟcipaƟng in mulƟ skills acƟviƟes and will need PE Kits. 

- Year 3,4,5,& 6 will be parƟcipaƟng in a football compeƟƟon. Children will need the following: 
A water boƩle, PE kits, Shin pads (school can provide shin pads if needed) and Appropriate footwear (football boots to be 

worn, if possible, but NO metal studs). 
 

We would also be grateful if parents/guardians could please take the opportunity over the half term to have a look at PE Kits 
and school uniform. The shorts and skirts/skorts worn by a few of the girls are becoming increasingly shorter, we would there-

fore appreciate it if you could please review them and make sure that they are an appropriate length for school and sports 
acƟviƟes. We appreciate your cooperaƟon and understanding in this maƩer.  

 

We have some exciƟng events coming up, firstly, don’t forget it is the Autumn Disco from 5.30pm-7pm on Thursday 24th Octo-
ber—only £1 entry a great way to celebrate the start of half term.  

We Then have our AGM on Wednesday 6th November at 7pm (please see aƩached poster). We would welcome any new par-
ents  who would like to come along to see what it’s all about and perhaps decide to become a member of this invaluable fund-

raising commiƩee. There will be tea and cake too! 
We also have a new date for our Bags2School collecƟon on Thursday 28th November—please find informaƟon aƩached. This is 

a great opportunity to have a clear out over the holidays and prior to Christmas.  
Finally, we have our popular Wreath Making Workshop  returning  on Friday 29th November at 6pm. Tickets are £16.00 per 

person—please see the aƩached poster for more informaƟon.  



 

 

 

 

 

This year we are excited to be taking part in the T4U campaign to create Christmas Shoeboxes for vulnerable children across 
Europe. Each Class will be puƫng together 2 boxes during school, one for a girl and one for a boy. We would therefore be 

grateful if students could please bring in any donaƟons of suitable pre-loved or new items which could be added. Please see 
below for details on what is required/accepted.  

On Monday next week we have a representaƟve coming onto school to speak to the pupils about the project and the impact it 
has. This is a wonderful opportunity for the students to think about others during the fesƟve period. If you would like more 

informaƟon or would like to donate your own filled shoeboxes, please contact the school office. 














